
 TIMELY WARNING 
CAMPUS ALERT 

13 September 2007 
 

This communication is prepared as part of the Timely Warning 
requirement of the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security 
Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1990. This federal law requires 
a general communication to the campus community of all crimes 
reported to campus or local police departments that may pose a 
threat to the campus community. Such reports shall be provided 
to students and employees in a manner that is timely and that 
may aid in the prevention of similar occurrences. 
 
The Millersville University Police Department has received a 
complaint of an alleged indecent assault that took place at an off-
campus location. The complaint, originally filed by a third party, 
indicated that the incident involved Millersville University students and 
took place in the City of Lancaster. All information gathered by the 
University has been turned over to the Lancaster City Bureau of 
Police for investigation. Pursuant to University protocol the matter is 
also initiating an inquiry through appropriate University offices. 
 
Members of the campus community are urged to use caution when 
venturing off campus for parties and other social activities. Good 
judgment should be exercised at all times. Consider carefully whether 
your presence at or near the Lancaster Green Apartments while 
unaccompanied could place you in danger. Should an incident take 
place off campus involving a possible violation of the law, the 
appropriate police jurisdiction should be contacted immediately. 
University Police can assist students, faculty, and staff in finding the 
appropriate police department to be contacted regarding filing a 
complaint.  
 
Posted 09/13/07 


